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FEATHERSTONE AND BRINSFORD

PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of the Parish Council 

held on Thursday 14th May 2015 at 7.00pm 

in Featherstone and Hilton Community Centre, 

Baneberry Drive, Featherstone

Present:
F Beardsmore, A Roche, S Graham, D Betts, J Brindle, R Tucker, J Beardsmore and T Smitheman

Also Present::
Two members of the Public 


R Young, Clerk to the Council

------------------------------------------------------------

1)
CHAIRMAN’S ADDRESS
The Chairman of the Parish Council, Councillor F Beardsmore, mentioned the following matters:- 

· Lost three very good Parish Councillors last year in B Pickering, A Pickering and        D Hill.  F Beardsmore thanked them for their contribution to the Community and Parish.

· Parish plaque presented to the School and the leader of the Karate Group. 

· Three vacancies at present for Parish Councillors. 

· Need to look at how we can promote and improve the Village, especially with the display of flowers. 

· Need to continue to support the Community Centre.  

· Very good decision to recruit the Litter Pickers. 

· During the year the Parish Council had provided the War Memorial and the Christmas Lights.  

· Need to decide this year regarding housing development in the Parish. 

· Motorway Link – Government should make a decision during this year. 

· Councillors need to consider the donation limit of £250.00 and whether to have a Parish Council Meeting in August of each year. 

· Regarding funding grants that we need, should form a Grants Group to consider funding sources or recruit a person to undertake grant sourcing and applications. 

· Congratulate R Cope and H.Lobuczek having been elected as District Councillors.  Disappointed at not being elected to District Council, but intend to carry on to obtain improvements and facilities for the Parish.   

2)
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

· Parishioners are concerned at the lack of Policing and Security on the Estate.  Police numbers in the Parish have been reduced so what are Staffordshire Police to do to improve presence in the Parish.  M Ellis states on his website he intends to improve safety.  T Hartley commented that you have to contact many people within Staffordshire Police to try and get information. 

· F Beardsmore commented that we have to bring details to the attention of Gavin Williamson M.P. 

· R Tucker said we have an active offender in the Parish but Police do not appear to have any evidence. 

· R Cope said that details should be presented at the next Police Forum. 

· F Beardsmore said we need to invite Geoff Knight to a Parish Council Meeting should Policing not improve in the Parish. 

· Police now using room at the Community Centre.  F Beardsmore to ask PCSO to contact T Hartley. 

· R Beardsmore commented that there has been extensive vandalism in Huddlestone Close. 

The meeting closed at 7:29pm.

F Beardsmore

Chairman of the Parish Council
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